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Zero Beat 
S e r v i n g  t h e  T r i - C o u n t y  a r e a  s i n c e  1 9 8 6  

A l l iance  Amateur Radio  C lub 

Meeting  

Announcement 

 
Our next meeting will be 

on Wednesday, Novem-

ber 5th, and consists of a 

field trip to the WDLI stu-

dios, and transmitter site 

in Barberton.  

 

Those who wish to car 

pool should meet in the 

Alliance Community Hos-

pital parking lot. We plan 

on leaving at 6 PM.  

 

Everyone is welcome to 

attend.  

It’s WA8WHP! 

This years elections 

should be remembered as the 

smoothest elections in recent 

history, despite a sound thrash-

ing which was applied to Rob-

erts Rules of Order.  

The regular October 

meeting was closed at about 

8:30 PM, by President Jim, 

K8LTG.  

The annual meeting was 

run by trustee Frank, WA8WHP. 

After accepting nominations 

form the floor, Frank accepted 

the nomination for club Presi-

dent, and was elected by accli-

mation.  

The offices of VP, Secre-

tary, and Treasurer remained 

the same with John, KD8MQ, 

Don, AB8KV, and Mary Ann, 

KB8IVS all re-elected.  

The trustee race  saw 

some changes, as well, with 

two new faces, instead of one. 

When Frank, WA8WHP, ac-

cepted the presidency, he left 

his trustee position vacant.  

This was filled by Don, 

K8OMO. Don  has served as  VP 

from 1994-96, and President 

from 1997-98. His term runs 

for two years. 

 

The office held by Jim, 

N8XTJ, was up for re-election. 

Jim was nominated, but de-

clined to accept. So, Smitty, 

KC8TJQ was nominated, and 

elected as trustee. His term 

runs for three years.  

Field Trip on November 5th 

For our November 

club meeting, Our new 
p r e s i d e n t ,  F r a n k , 

WA8WHP has arranged a 
tour of his workplace, the 

WDLI television studios, 
and main transmitter site, 

in Barberton. 
 The directions from 

Alliance are simple: 
 

• Take Rt. 183 north to 
Atwater, and catch Rt 

224 West. 
• Continue Following  Rt. 

224 about 25 miles to 

exit 16, which is the 
barber road exit.  

• Turn left on Barber Rd, 
and follow it about a 

mile to Wadsworth Rd, 
Rt. 261 

• T u r n  R i g h t  o n 
Wadsworth Rd., and 

follow about a mile to 
WDLI, which will be on 

your right. 
Remember, those 

wishing to car pool should 
meet at the Alliance Com-

munity Hospital parking 

lot. We plan on leaving at 
6 PM. 
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Editor 
John Myers, KD8MQ 
(See above) 

Newsletter Information 
The Zero Beat is a  
publication of the  

Alliance Amateur Radio Club  

P.O. Box 3344  

Alliance, OH 44601 

 
Unless otherwise noted, per-

mission is granted to reprint 
portions of the Zero Beat, as 
long as credit is given to the 
author & source.  

You can submit material to 
the Zero Beat via e-mail to 
kd8mq@neo.rr.com 

Meetings 
 

The Alliance Amateur Radio 
Club meets on the First Wednes-
day of every month. Check the 
meeting announcement on page 
1, for the location. 
Talk-in is on 145.37 ®.  
 Meetings begin at 7:30 PM. 
Visitors are always welcome.  
 

Nets 
 

Thursday is our “net night,” with 
the following nets on tap: 
 

Ten meters 
 CW @ 8PM on 28.400 MHz 
SSB @ 8:30PM on 28.400 MHz 
 

2 meters 
9 PM on 145.37 MHz  
 

The Homeland security Net 
meets on the last Tuesday of the 

month, at 7:30 PM,  
on 147.51 simplex 

Ramblings  
By John, KD8MQ 

Internet 
 

Web: www.w8lky.org  
 

E-mail: W8lky@w8lky.org 

I’d like to start off this 

month by thanking our out-
going Jims, N8XTJ, and 
K8LTG, for their service to 

the club, as well as our cur-
rent officers, and trustees.   

Personally, I’m excited 
that the club elections were 
completed easily, and 

quickly. Full reports are on 
pages 1 & 3.  

With club elections 
over, the time came to focus 
on something more impor-

tant. That’s right; The PA 
QSO Party was held earlier 

this month. If you turned on 
the rig on October 11/12, 
you quickly found that the 

game was afoot.  
Allen, WI8T, and I 

usually set up portable, in 
some semi-rare PA county. 
This year, John, N8PLA in-

vited us to operate from his 
cabin in Jefferson County. 

The weather was perfect, 
and John made sure that we 

were comfortable, and well 
fed.  

The bands, however, 

could have been better. 40M 
went long on Saturday, and 

part of Sunday. We finished 
with 395 Qs. 103 mults, and 
just shy of 50K on the points 

meter.  
Apologies for leaving 

Howard, K8DXR’s contact 
info out of last months issue.  
Please make sure to get 

those Ham of the Year nomi-
nations to Howard no later 

than November 5th.  
Speaking of Nov. 5th, 

let’s not forget that we will 

not have a regular club 
meeting at the hospital that 

(Continued on page 5) 
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October & Annual Meeting Minutes 
 October 1, 2008 
  

 The regular meet-
ing of the Alliance Ama-

teur Radio Club was held 
at the Alliance Community 

Hospital on October 1, 
2008 at 7:30 PM with club 

President Jim Ferguson, 

K8LTG presiding. The 
Pledge of Allegiance was 

recited, followed by intro-
ductions. There were 19 

members present, along 
with Miriam Sanor. 

 The Secretary’s re-
port was given by club 

Secretary Don, AB8KV. 
Noting that the September 

minutes were in the news-
letter, he reported that 

the get well cards to Presi-
dent Ferguson and Ron 

Gwynne had been sent. 

With no other items to re-
port, the Secretary’s re-

port was approved on a 
motion from Don, K8OMO 

and seconded by Smitty, 
KC8TJQ. 

 C lub Treasurer 
Mary Ann, KB8IVS then 

gave the Treasurer’s re-
port. The report was ap-

proved on a  motion by 
Don, K8OMO and sec-

onded by Smitty, KC8TJQ. 
 Old business: 

• Bob, K8RLS reported 

that the contact certifi-
cates for the special 

event station during 
Carnation Days had 

been mailed. 

• VP John, KD8MQ com-
mented on the good 

food and company at 
the club picnic. He then 

spoke about the recent 
fox hunt practice run 

held on 446.0 which 
was the first time the 

club had held a hunt on 

that band. Three peo-
ple found the fox, in-

cluding  K8OMO, who 
showed off his home-

brew VHF/UHF discone-
megaphone antenna. 

John then reminded the 
club about the fall fox 

hunt on October 19 
starting at 2:00 PM. 

The frequency will 
again be 446.0. 

• K8OMO reported that 
the club Christmas 

party was set for De-

cember 6 at Pancho’s. 
• Secretary Don inquired 

as to how the classes 
were going. The re-

sponses were positive 
with Tom Steele 

pleased with the pro-
gress he felt he was 

making. 
• Jerry, KG8RN and 

Frank, WA8WHP re-
ported on the Knox 

Safety Day which they 
had attended. They 

had set up inside with a 

mag mount antenna for 
2 meters and 440. 

They commented that 
most of the interest 

from the public was in 

HF operation, but they 
felt the experience was 

worthwhile, providing 
good exposure for the 

club and amateur ra-
dio. 

• There was brief discus-
sion about the club’s 

upcoming tour to the 

TV station where 
WA8WHP works. Final 

plans included meeting 
at 6:00 PM in the hos-

pital parking lot to car 
pool. The date is No-

vember 5 with a brief 
club meeting after the 

tour. Driving directions 
will be published in the 

next newsletter. 
 New business: 

• Treasurer Mary Ann re-
minded the club that 

ham-of-the-year votes 

need to be submitted 
to Howard, K8DXR by 

the next meeting. This 
is to ensure that she 

has sufficient time to 
have the plaque en-

graved. 
• VP John noted that the 

Massillon hamfest may 
not have an auction 

this year due to lack of 
an auctioneer. He also 

reminded the club 
about the Pennsylvania 

QSO party coming up 

on October 11-12. 
• Miriam asked the club 

for any pop cans they 
may have or get by Oc-

(Continued on page 4) 
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that nominations for Presi-

dent be closed; this was 
seconded by Sam, 

KC8ETZ. Frank was then 
elected by unanimous 

voice vote. Being elected 
President, Frank will relin-

quish his Trustee position. 
For Vice President: Larry, 

KE8VE nominated current 
VP John; this was sec-

onded by Jim, K8LTG. 
With John’s acceptance, 

nominations were closed 
on a motion by Bob, 

K8RLS and seconded by 

Smitty, KC8TJQ. John’s 
election was then ap-

proved by unanimous 
voice vote. 

For Secretary: Jim, K8LTG 
nominated current Secre-

tary Don;  this was sec-
onded by Smitty, KC8TJQ. 

Don accepted, then nomi-
nations were closed on a  

motion by George, K3GP 
and seconded by Larry, 

KE8VE. Don was then 
elected by unanimous 

voice vote. 

For Treasurer: Don, 
K8OMO nominated current 

Treasurer Mary Ann, sec-
onded by Jim, K8LTG. 

Upon Mary Ann’s accep-
tance, nominations were 

closed on a motion by 
Larry, AA8NV and sec-

onded by Sam, KC8ETZ. 
Mary Ann was elected by 

unanimous voice vote. 
For Trustee (2 positions): 

Outgoing Trustee Jim, 
N8XTJ nominated Sam, 

KC8ETZ who respectfully 

declined. Jim then nomi-
nated Don, K8OMO whose 

nomination was seconded 
by Jim, K8LTG. Don ac-

cepted the nomination. 
Don then nominated 

Smitty, KC8TJQ for the 
second Trustee slot. This 

was seconded by Dave, 
N8NLZ. Smitty accepted 

the nomination. K8LTG 
then moved that nomina-

tions for Trustee be 
closed, seconded by 

George, K3GP. The candi-

dates for Trustee were 
then approved by unani-

mous voice vote. K8OMO 
will complete Frank’s term 

(2 years) with KC8TJQ 
serving 3 years. 

 With the completion of 
elections, K8OMO moved 

to adjourn the meeting. 
This was seconded by 

Dave, N8NLZ. The meet-
ing then adjourned at 

8:40 PM. 
    

Minutes respectfully sub-

mitted by Don, AB8KV, 
Secretary. 

tober 19-20, to be col-
lected for a cancer fund 

drive. 
• K8OMO reported that 

Ron, WC8F is still in 
Mercy Medical Center 

rehab, room 685, re-
covering from an infec-

tion and back surgery. 
He noted that Ron has 

a lot of pain and so re-
quires substantial 

medication. 
• K8OMO reported that 

there were petitions 

before the FCC to 
eliminate amateur ra-

dio licenses, and that 
we needed to inform 

ourselves about the 
movement and be 

aware of what was go-
ing on. 

• The regular club meet-
ing was then closed on 

a motion by Jerry, 
KG8RN and seconded 

by Smitty, KC8TJQ.  
 

 After the break, an-

nual officer elections were 
held. Trustee Frank, 

WA8WHP conducted the 
process. 

For President: Don, 
K8OMO nominated current 

President Jim, who re-
spectfully declined. 

Jerry, KG8RN nominated 
trustee Frank; this was 

seconded by VP John. 
Frank indicated he would 

accept the nomination. 
Dave, N8NLZ then moved 

(Continued from page 3) 

October & Annual Meeting Minutes 

Quote o’ the Month 
 

 

This’ll just take a half hour. 

 

Author unknown—  

Statement usually precedes  

a 4 hour work fest. 
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AARC Fox Hunt! 

the fox, he traveled the furthest 

distance to do so, due to his 

unfamiliarity with the town. 

OMO took longer, but traveled 

the more direct route.  

That wraps up the fox 

hunt schedule for 2008. With 

the holidays fast approaching, 

I’ve decided to suspend the 

practice runs until after the first 

of the year. I’m already think-

ing of Fox Box ver. 1.01.  

If anyone is interested in 

setting up the box for a practice 

run, or hunt in the meantime, 

please let me know, & I’ll be 

glad to give you the “dime tour” 

of the AARC Fox Box. (de KD8MQ) 

night. Instead, our new 
club president, Frank, 

WA8WHP has arranged a 
tour of his workplace, 
WDLI, in Barberton. Info, 

and car pool info appears 
on page one.   

Consider that we 
have roughly 8-9 weeks left 
in 2008. It’s never too 

early to begin planning, 
and making goals for 2009. 

 
Here’s some of my goals:  
1) I’d like to find some in-

teresting programs for 
our 2009 meetings. 

Have you got an idea 
for me? Let me know 

2) I’d like to see the club 
try at least one new 
event; Something we 

haven’t done recently, 
or ever, for that matter. 

Maybe some different 
sort of special event, or 
operating a contest as a 

group. I’m lacking for 
ideas on this one, so if 

you have some, please, 
don’t keep them to 
yourself.  

3) I’d like to think of some 
type of competition just 

for club members? Per-
haps a DXCC, WAS, or 
VUCC contest? 

I hope this gets your 
brain cells a turning. If it 

does, let me know. I can 
sure use the input. 

So, till next time, 73 

de KD8MQ 
 

(Continued from page 2) 

Rambling—cont. 

The AARC fall fox hunt 

was held on Sunday, October 

19th. Activity was somewhat 

light, with only two teams par-

ticipating.  

This months hunt was 

on 446 MHz, and the fox box 

was hidden at the Alliance train 

station.  

The hunt started at 2:11 

PM, and by 2:35 PM, both 

teams had found the fox. First 

to the train station was Jim, 

N8PXW, who was followed 

scant minutes later by Don, 

K8OMO, and Sherry.  

One interesting note; 

While Jim was the first to find 

At the October club meeting, K8OMO unveils  

his “Secret Weapon” for the upcoming fox hunt 
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AARC 
Christmas Party 

December 6, 2008 @ 6 PM 
 

Don Pancho’s  
Tex-Mex café 

2105 W. State St, 
Alliance 

We will be ordering from Don Pancho’s regular menu. Meals 
will be at regular prices plus $4.00. 

No reservations required! 

Ham of The Year 

Now’s the time to  cast 
your vote for the 2008 Ham 
of the Year.  Don’t wait till 
the last minute! 

Get your ballot to How-
ard, K8DXR ASAP! His 
contact info is at the bottom 
of this page. 

 
 
 

My vote for Ham of the Year is: ________________ 
 
Comments (optional) __________________________ 
 
Please submit your ballots to Howard Miller, K8DXR at  
E-mail: hmiller32@neo.rr.com 
Phone: 330-821-9392 
Snail-Mail: 10626 Dot Ave, Alliance, OH 44601 

 
PREVIOUS HAMS OF THE YEAR 
1989    Jim Ferguson           N8DZA 
1990    Dave Buckwalter     KC3CL 
1991    Jack Bennett           W8WEN 
1992    John Myers             WX8G 
1993    Pam Myers              N8IAK 
1994    Larry Ashburn        KE8VE 
1995    Gladys Wilson        KB8GIA 
1996    Don Whitaker         K8OMO     
1997    James W. Wilson    KB8GHZ 
1998    Mary Ann Royer     KB8IVS 
1999    David Glass            W8UKQ 
2000    Jerry Wheeler         KG8RN 
2001    Robert L. Steele       K8RLS 
2002    Samuel Eberling      KC8ETZ 
2003    Joe Young               KC8TAC 
2004    George Proudfoot    K3GP 
2005    David Glass             W8UKQ 
2006    Franklin A. Sanor     WA8WHP 
2007     Howard Miller         K8DXR 
2008     ? ? ? ? ? ? 
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On Sunday, Septem-

ber 21, Bob Williams, 
N7ODM, of Bozeman, Mon-

tana, was just tuning around 
on 40 meters, giving his rig 
a test just before a sched-

uled QSO with his brother 
Rich, K7URU, in Spokane, 

when he heard a faint CW 
signal around 1 PM (MDT): 
Glenn Russell Ruby Jr, 

W7AU, of Corvallis, Oregon 
had broken his leg and was 

using a portable radio and 
Morse code to send out a call 
for help. Williams said he 

was able to understand the 
injured man's code even 

when his signal became very 
weak. 

"He called me. He 
must have heard me testing 
out the radio. When I fin-

ished, I signed off with my 
call, and then I heard, 

'N7ODM, this is W7AU/7,' so 
I answered," Williams told 
the ARRL. "I told him to go 

ahead, I had solid copy. He 
told me that he was a hiker 

that had fallen and broken 
his leg. He identified himself 
as Russ, provided informa-

tion as to his GPS coordi-
nates, the shelter, food and 

water on hand, as well as his 
detailed physical condition. 
He told me exactly who I 

needed to contact for assis-
tance." 

According to Williams, 
Ruby had slipped on a wet 
rock and broken his leg 

while out hiking in the Buck 
Creek Pass area of the high 

Cascades in Western Wash-
ington, 600 miles away from 
Williams. "Russ really had 

his act together," Williams 

said. "Before he even called 
for help, he set up his tent. 

It was raining when he fell, 
so he climbed into his tent 
and got into some warm 

clothes and had a snack of 
sunflower seeds and dried 

apricots. After that, he 
strung up a wire antenna, 
fired up his Elecraft K1 and 

called me." Williams said 
that Ruby told him he had a 

"couple of weeks worth of 
battery power" for the radio. 

Ruby asked Williams 

to notify the Snohomish 
County Search and Rescue in 

Washington State. "I didn't 

have their number, so I 
called my local 911 dis-

patcher. All they had was 
the info for King County in 
Washington, so 

I called them and they 
gave me the number for 

Snohomish. When I got a 
hold of Snohomish County 
Search and Rescue, they 

asked me to obtain addi-
tional info from Russ, such 

as the color of his tent and if 
he was in a clear or wooded 
area, and remain in contact 

with him as long as possi-
ble," Williams said. "Russ 

and I were able to maintain 
contact until about 8 PM on 
Sunday, during which time I 

was able to pass additional 

traffic between Russ and 
Search and Rescue, but then 

his signal got so weak where 
I couldn't copy it anymore. 
Before he faded, we had 

agreed to try and make con-
tact in the morning. I tried, 

starting around 6:30, but he 
never heard me. I finally 
heard him calling me around 

9 on 7.051 MHz. We kept in 
contact until he was evacu-

ated from the site by Search 
and Rescue at about 10:35 
AM," Williams told the ARRL.  

On Sunday, rescue 
crews reached Ruby, who 

had set up camp on Buck 
Creek Pass, at about 6000 

feet just west of the Chelan 
County line. He was taken to 
safety Monday on horseback. 

Williams said that bad 
weather Sunday prevented a 

helicopter rescue: "It was 
snowing all night; Russ told 
me that when he woke up 

Monday morning, his tent 
was all covered in snow." 

"I just happened to be 
at the same frequency," Wil-
liams said. "It's just a stroke 

of luck that turned out great. 
It was quite an experience. 

I'm just glad that he was a 
ham radio operator and that 
I was able to talk to him. It 

made the difference for him. 
What I did was not anything 

special. I'd like to think that 
any ham in Montana 
would've done the same 

thing." 

Montana Ham assists in Rescue 600 Miles Away 
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Thank You to Larry, 

Ke8VE for these pictures 

of the AARC Picnic! 



November 2008
Happy Birthday to:K3GP, Mrs. K8OMO, AA8NV, KC8SUI

Sunday Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday Saturday

1

2 3 4 5 6 7 8

9 10 11 12 13 14 15

16 17 18 19 20 21 22

23 24 25 26 27 28 29

30

ARRL Sweepstakes
Feld-Hell Club Fall Fling

HA-QRP Contest
IPA Radio Club Contest 
North American Collegia-
teARC Championship

RCA QSO Party

Digital Contest "Corona"

High Speed ClubCW Contest
IPA Radio Club Contest

KD8AMX Carroll Cty.
Nets 8pm &9pm

Columbiana
Cty. Train.
Net 8pm

K3GP-
George

AARC Class

ARS Spartan Sprint

Canton ARES Net

7pm 147.12

Mrs. K8OMO-Sherry

N. Col. Cty Net 9pm 147.255

SAARAA Net - 146.805, pl

162.2@ 9pm

AARC

Meeting

7:30pm

AARC

Nets 8:00,

8:30, 9:00

CQ-WE Contest

Grant Amateur Radio Club
Hamfest, Georgetown,OH
Kentucky QSO Party
OK/OM DX Contest

SL Contest

WAEDC-Contest

KD8AMX Carr-
oll Cty. Nets 8pm

&9pm

SKCC Weekend

Sprintathon

Columbiana

Cty. Train.

Net 8pm

AARC Class

Canton ARES Net

7pm 147.12

N. Col. Cty Net 9pm

147.255

PORTAGE COUNTY

ARS VE, RAVENNA

SAARAA Net -

146.805, pl 162.2@

9pm

AARC

Nets 8:00,

8:30, 9:00

Massilon Net
147.18 8pm

ARRL Sweepstakes
COLUMBIANA ARC

VE, LISBON
Feld-Hell Club Sprint
INORC Contest

North American Collegia-
teARC Championship

RSGB 1.8 MHz Contest

AA8NV - LARRY

EPC PSK63 QSO Party
HOT Party

KD8AMX Carroll Cty.
Nets 8pm &9pm

Columbiana
Cty. Train.
Net 8pm

Run For The
Bacon QRP
Contest

AARC Class
Canton ARES
Net 7pm 147.12

N. Col. Cty Net
9pm 147.255

SAARAA Net -

146.805, pl 162.2@

9pm

KC8SUI-

Rick

MOON

Contest

AARC Nets 8:00,

8:30, 9:00

MAHONING

VALLEY ARA VE,

YOUNGSTOWN

Massilon Net 147.18

8pm

NAQCC Straight

Key/Bug Sprint

YO Intern-
ationalPSK31
Contest

ARRL Inte-

rnationalEME

Competition

LZ DX Contest

KD8AMX Carr-
oll Cty. Nets 8pm

&9pm

WARREN ARA VE
NEWTON FALLS

Columbiana

Cty. Train.

Net 8pm

AARC Class

Canton ARES Net

7pm 147.12

Homeland Security

Net 8pm 147.51

SIMPLEX

N. Col. Cty Net 9pm 147.255

SAARAA Net - 146.805, pl

162.2@ 9pm

AARC Nets
8:00, 8:30, 9:00

Massilon Net
147.18 8pm

QRP ARCI Topba-
nd Sprint

CQ WW DX Contest

KD8AMX Carr-
oll Cty. Nets 8pm

&9pm

October
S M T W T F S

1 2 3 4

5 6 7 8 9 10 11

12 13 14 15 16 17 18

19 20 21 22 23 24 25

26 27 28 29 30 31

December
S M T W T F S

1 2 3 4 5 6

7 8 9 10 11 12 13

14 15 16 17 18 19 20

21 22 23 24 25 26 27

28 29 30 31

Amateur Radio...When all else fails.  
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Here again are some of the highlights 

from the last 20 years of the Zero Beat. you 

can read them at http://www.w8lky.org/
newsltrs/.  
November, 1988, (editor N8IAK) 

•  We were trying to drum up support for a 

club effort for the 1988 ARRL Ten Meter 
Contest.  

• Our spotliter this month was on Larry Hill-
ier, N8EWV. 

• The 3rd annual AARC Christmas party was 

being held at Coletta’s restaurant on E. 
State St. 

There was no November, 1993 newsletter 
November, 1998, (editor K8LTG) 

• The new president of the Alliance ARC 

was Jerry Rozaieski, KC8DKM (now 
K8CAT.  

• The Christmas banquet was to be held 
at Roadhouse Charlies.  

• Dave, KC3CL was on the air from Aus-

The AARC Wayback Machine 

tralia, as VK8CL.  
• Another article was included from 

John, KD8MQ, extolling the fun that 
was had operating the PA QSO Party 

as a portable station. 
 

November, 2003, (editor KE8VE) 

• K8RLS was elected president, with Joe, 

KC8TAC as Vice President.  
• Larry, KE8VE was drumming up sup-

port for a fox hunt.  
• We were advertising to sell the club 

van. 
• Sam , KC8ETZ was collecting votes in 

order to pick his replacement as Ham 
of the year. 


